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New tax law provisions open solar tax credit to more New Mexicans 
EMRD is revising program rules before accepting new applications  

 
SANTA FE, NM – Now that Governor Lujan Grisham has signed omnibus tax package for 
2024 into law, the New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department 
(EMNRD) is preparing to accept a new wave of applications for its Solar Market Development 
Tax Credit Program.  
 
The 2024 tax omnibus, House Bill 252, contains provisions that make the existing solar tax 
credit available to more New Mexicans. Those provisions include: 

• Raising the annual cap on the total amount of credits that can be issued to $30 million 
per tax year.  

• Ensuring that tribal members who hold property in leasehold are eligible for the credit.  
• Making $20 million in tax credits available to individuals whose applications were 

rejected after the cap was reached in previous years (tax years 2020 through 2023). 

First enacted in 2020, the Solar Market Development Tax Credit Program offers a tax credit up 
to 10% on solar system installation costs for qualified solar thermal and photovoltaic (PV) 
systems, up to a maximum of $6,000 per taxpayer per year.  

Over the past three years, EMNRD was forced to reject hundreds of solar tax credit 
applications because the previous annual caps were quickly reached. 

Since the program’s inception, more than 12,000 New Mexicans have received tax credits 
averaging $3,081.00 per credit. EMNRD estimates these New Mexicans have each saved an 
average of $1,624.00 per year in energy costs while adding more than 100 MW of distributed 
solar generation to the state’s power grid. 
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EMNRD staff has started a required process to update the administrative rules for the 
program, including writing new sections of the rule which apply to the $20 million in credits 
available for taxpayers who missed out on receiving a credit for solar systems installed between 
2020 and 2023. That process will include publishing proposed rules for public comment.   

Applications are currently being accepted for solar systems installed in 2024 on the EMNRD 
website. The aggregate cap on credits for the 2024 tax year is now $30 million. 

“We are thrilled that the Governor and legislature enacted these new provisions to this 
incredibly popular program,” said Dylan Fuge, Deputy Secretary at EMNRD, which certifies 
systems for eligibility under the tax program. 
 
“We have some groundwork to do before we can begin accepting applications based on these 
new provisions,” said Rebecca “Puck” Stair, director of EMNRD’s Energy Conservation and 
Management Division (ECMD). “We are already hard at work on those changes and will let the 
public know when we are accepting applications for systems installed before 2024.” 
 
 
 

### 
The Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department provides resource protection and energy resource development services to the 

public and other state agencies. 
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